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DATE: April 1, 2019 
 
TO: Health Commissioners, Directors of Environmental Health and Interested Parties 
 
RE: Recall Announcement (ODA/ODH) 2019-058 
 
 
NadaMoo! Voluntarily Recalls Select Pints of Strawberry Cheesecake Due to Undeclared 
Almond 
 
Little Red Rooster Ice Cream Company, d/b/a NadaMoo! (“NadaMoo!”) announced a limited 
voluntary recall of approximately 26,000 pints of its Strawberry Cheesecake Non-Dairy Frozen 
Dessert because they contain an undeclared almond ingredient. People who have an allergy or 
severe sensitivity to almonds run the risk of a serious or life-threatening allergic reaction if they 
consume the recalled products. 
 
The recalled products are pints of NadaMoo! Strawberry Cheesecake Non-dairy Frozen Dessert 
that were distributed to select distributors and retailers beginning February 19, 2019. The 
recalled products have a “Best By” date of 08/09/2020 printed at the bottom of the pint. In 
addition, the recalled pints will also have a UPC code of “854758001020” listed below the barcode 
on the back of the pint. To help identify if a pint of NadaMoo! Strawberry Cheesecake is impacted 
by this recall, please visit the site NadaMoo! created at www.nadamoo.com/March2019Recall 
 
No consumer has reported an allergic reaction to date. 
 
No other NadaMoo! products or flavors are recalled. NadaMoo! wants to reassure customers that 
Strawberry Cheesecake pints not labeled with the expiration date listed above are not affected by 
the recall and therefore can be fully enjoyed rather than discarded. 
 
The recall was initiated as soon as it was discovered that the pie crust inclusions in the 
Strawberry Cheesecake product containing almond flour as an ingredient was inadvertently filled 
into packaging that did not declare that ingredient, potentially exposing consumers to an 
undeclared allergen. 
 
A list of stores that may have received the impacted product can be found below: 
 
Store City State 

Fresh Thyme BLOOMINGTON IN 

BRIDGEVILLE PA 

CANTON MI 

CINCINNATI OH 

CRANBERRY TOWNSHIP PA 

EVANSVILLE IN 

FARMINGTON MI 

http://www.nadamoo.com/March2019Recall


Store City State 

FISHERS IN 

GAHANNA OH 

GRAND RAPIDS MI 

INDIANAPOLIS IN 

LAFAYETTE IN 

LOUISVILLE KY 

MAYFIELD HEIGHTS OH 

MISHAWAKA IN 

NEWPORT KY 

NORTH CANTON OH 

NORTHVILLE MI 

ROCHESTER HILLS MI 

SUGARCREEK TOWNSHIP OH 

TOLEDO OH 

TROY MI 

WESTERVILLE OH 

WESTLAKE OH 

WORTHINGTON OH 

YPSILANTI MI 

Garden Patch Market MISHAWAKA IN 

Health Hutt GRAND HAVEN MI 

Msn Apple A Day FINDLAY OH 

Sprouts PHILADELPHIA PA 
 
NadaMoo! has informed the Food and Drugs Administration (FDA) of our actions. 
Consumers with the product noted above can return the product to the retailer they purchased it 
from for a refund or contact NadaMoo! at (512) 571-3870 between 9 a.m. and 5 p.m. Monday 
through Friday Central Time, or by email at march2019recall@nadamoo.com. 
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